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GCMP National Program for rare and neglected cancers 

The NSW Government Office of Health and Medical Research has supported the establishment of the 
Genomic Cancer Medicine (GCMP) at the Garvan Institute with $24M over 5 years. The GCMP is designed to 
address the huge unmet need faced by patients with rare cancers.  

The GCMP has already enrolled over 170 patients with rare and advanced cancers. These patients have 
travelled to Sydney from Perth, Darwin, Adelaide, Hobart, Melbourne, Brisbane and Auckland, as well as 
from New South Wales. One quarter of patients have come from regional and rural Australia, and one in four 
patients have gone on to receive treatment.  

Underpinned by Garvan’s basic research, we are proposing a national collaborative clinical trials project 
to involve 3000 patients across six Australian sites, and possibly New Zealand.  

This would include standardised sample collecting, biobanking, whole genome sequencing and telehealth to 
consent people remotely. The trials program would be coordinated by the NHMRC-CTC with sequencing 
done at Garvan. Data remains with the NHMRC-CTC in Sydney, accessible to all. 
 
NHMRC-CTC at USyd conducts investigator-initiated clinical trials with national and international 
collaborators, and its trials reflects the shift of cancer treatment research toward immunotherapy and 
personalised medicine. Many trials now select patients on the basis of individual genetic characteristics and 
most include analysis of tumour tissue and blood for indicators for future research.   

In Australia, rapid growth in health technologies contributes to the continuously increasing rise in health 
care costs, now more than $150B a year. In this environment new and existing recommendations and policy 
will be based on sound evidence of cost-effectiveness and strategies, that are smarter and better targeted. 
Trial programs have been shown to be much more cost-effective use of the healthcare dollar than many of 
the treatments accepted into routine care.  

This collaborative national project would cost the taxpayer an estimated $32M over 5 years, and will 
leverage major investment from the pharmaceutical and biotechnology industry, as well as forming a focus 
for the philanthropic community in providing ALL people with rare and neglected cancers access to a clinical 
trial. 

 

 

Please address correspondence to the Garvan Research Foundation, 384 Victoria Street, Darlinghurst NSW 2010, Sydney, Australia. 
Phone  Fax  Email  Website www.garvan.org.au 



 




